
Minutes
For the Operations Committee Meeting held
Monday, December 5, 2016 

 

Location: Tom Davies Square

Commencement: 4:04 PM

Adjournment: 5:53 PM

             
Councillor Kirwan, In the Chair
           

Present Councillors Dutrisac, Kirwan, Lapierre, Reynolds (D 5:49 P.M.), Landry-Altmann

Councillors Signoretti (A 4:15 P.M.), Vagnini, McIntosh

             
City Officials Tony Cecutti, General Manager of Infrastructure Services; Nick Benkovich, Director of

Water/Wastewatr Services; David Shelsted, Director of Roads & Transportation Services;
Joe Rocca, Traffic and Asset Management Supervisor; Brigitte Sobush, Deputy City Clerk  
             

            
Declarations of Pecuniary Interests and the general nature thereof
           
 None declared

Correspondence for Information Only
C-1 .   Water Wastewater Emergency Repairs Update Report 

Report dated November 10, 2016 from the General Manager of Infrastructure Services regarding
Water Wastewater Emergency Repairs Update Report. 

For information only. 

Referred & Deferred Matters
R-1 .   Speed Limit Review - M.R. 80 - Yorkshire Drive to St. Mary Boulevard 

Report dated October 24, 2016 from the General Manager of Infrastructure Services regarding Speed
Limit Review - M.R. 80 - Yorkshire Drive to St. Mary Boulevard. 

The following resolution was presented:

OP2016-29 Landry-Altmann/Lapierre: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury reduces the speed limit on
Municipal Road 80 from Yorkshire Drive to St. Mary Boulevard to 70 km/h;

AND THAT the City of Greater Sudbury reduces the speed limit on Municipal Road 80 from 60 metres
south of Yorkshire Drive to Yorkshire Drive to 60 km/h;

AND THAT the City of Greater Sudbury reevaluate the speed limit on Municipal Road 80 from
Yorkshire Drive to Dominion Drive when the proposed large scale commercial development on the
east side of Municipal Road 80 proceeds;



east side of Municipal Road 80 proceeds;

AND THAT a by-law be prepared to amend the Traffic and Parking By-Law 2010-1 in the City of
Greater Sudbury to implement the recommended changes in accordance with the report from the
General Manager of Infrastructure Services dated November 16, 2016.

CARRIED

Managers' Reports
R-2 .   Pedestrian Traffic Signal Request - Regent Street at Junction Creek Crossing 

Report dated November 17, 2016 from the General Manager of Infrastructure Services regarding
Pedestrian Traffic Signal Request - Regent Street at Junction Creek Crossing. 

Rules of Procedure

The Chair asked for concurrence to allow Mr. David Courtemanche, Co-Chair of the
Connect-the-Creek Partnership, to address the Committee regarding Managers' Report R-2.

CARRIED BY TWO-THIRDS

The Chair asked for concurrence to allow Councillors McIntosh, Signoretti and Vagnini to also address
Managers' Report R-2.

CARRIED BY TWO-THIRDS

Mr. Courtemanche provided a brief verbal presentation regarding pedestrian crossing connection to
Junction Creek.

At 5:49 p.m. Councillor Reynolds departed.

The following direction was presented:

 OP2016-30 Landry-Altmann/Lapierre: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury endorse a protected
pedestrian crossing on Regent Street, between Ontario Street and McLeod Street, 
AND THAT staff be directed to develop a recommended style of crossing and implementation plan, in
consultation with the Connect to the Creek Partnership.

The Chair asked for concurrence of the Committee to add the following as a friendly amendment:

AND THAT it be brought back to the April 2017 Operations Committee meeting. 

CARRIED

The resolution as amended was presented:

 OP2016-30 Landry-Altmann/Lapierre: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury endorse a protected
pedestrian crossing on Regent Street, between Ontario Street and McLeod Street, 
AND THAT staff be directed to develop a recommended style of crossing and implementation plan, in
consultation with the connect to the creek partnership,

AND THAT it be brought back to the April 2017 Operations Committee meeting.

CARRIED

Addendum
No Addendum was presented. 

Civic Petitions
No Civic Petitions were submitted. 

Question Period and Announcements
No questions were asked. 

Notices of Motion
No Notices of Motion were presented. 



Adjournment
 Lapierre/Landry-Altmann: THAT this meeting does now adjourn. Time: 5:53 p.m. 

  
Brigitte Sobush, Deputy City Clerk


